

Tarleton Holy Trinity Church of England (Aided) Primary School

Church Road, Tarleton, Preston. PR4 6UP. Tel: 01772 812662 Headteacher: Mr S.B. Smith BSc (Hons) QTS, PGC Ed Man, NPQH.

E-mail: bursar@holytrinity-tarleton.lancs.sch.uk Web Address: www.tarletonholytrinity.org

Value...Dream...Achieve...

Newsletter No: 23 Date: 6th March 2018

Wednesdays during Lent

Don't forget that each Wednesday morning, worship is celebrated in church rather than in school. This happens every Wednesday morning from now until we break up for Easter and will be led by Father David. You are more than welcome to join us for the services which start at about 9.10 and will last for no longer than 30 minutes. We hope to see you there!!

Reading Week at THT

We had an amazing week at THT last week - with all our Reading activities...Look on our website and our Facebook page for all the photos!!

The week finished with everyone dressing up as a book character...and we held a competition. Well done to the winners who were:

Reception	Ophelia and Teddy
Year 1	Chloe and Noah
Year 2	Maisie and Scarlett
Year 3	Harry and Oliver
Year 4	Evie and Jake
Year 5	Isabel and Chloe P
Year 6	Sam and Katie Ann

Our Worship Theme for this Week is...
Fairtrade Fortnight - week 2

Team Point Winners

Last week's winners - Douglas

The Year 5 Dance - for the TARDIS Festival of Performing Arts

Good luck to our Year 5 Dancers who take part in the TARDIS Festival of Performing Arts tomorrow night. Thank you to Miss Jagger for choreographing our Star Wars themed Dance!!

Attendance Figures

During last week, 167 (that's 92%) of our children managed to achieve 100% attendance - they didn't miss one day of school!! The 'best attending class of the week' was Mrs Hewertson's Reception Class with 100% attendance for the week!! During the same week five children were late for at least one session of school.

School Dinners

The week beginning the 26th February is 'Week 1' of the Lancashire Lunch Winter Menu. Slight changes to week 1's menu: Janet is adding Cheese Paninis to Wednesday's Menu, adding Pasta in Tomato Mascarpone on Thursday, and swapping Friday Chinese Chicken Curry to Fish (with chips of course!!). As usual, in addition to the advertised meals - the children can choose a jacket potato on the day or there is a choice of 3 sandwiches (ham, cheese or tuna) which can be booked in advance, online via ParentPay.

Thank You!!

A big THANK YOU to Mrs Korneliussen who has kindly supplied us with top soil. This will be used to rejuvenate our 'growing tubs' which Year 1 and Year 2 use for their science topics.

Parents' Evening

This term's parents' evenings are on the 19^{th} and 20^{th} March...the 19^{th} is from 5.30 - 8.00pm and the 20^{th} is after school until 5.30pm. Watch out for letters coming out to you later this week to 'book your time'...















Sporting Updates at THT:

Some sporting fixtures for your diary:
Year 5/6 orienteering on 19th March
TASA 'muddy woody' for Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 on 19th April
Cross country for Years 5/6 on 20th April
Year 3/4 tennis on 24th April
Relay for Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 on 26th April
More details regarding the events etc. will come to you nearer the time.













Thanks for reading...yours sincerely,

Stephen B. Smith (Headteacher)

Did you know...

Ofsted stands for 'The Office for Standards in Education, Children's Services and Skills'. It is a non-ministerial department of the UK government, reporting to Parliament.

At the moment I have to keep the results of last Tuesday's inspection confidential due to HMI 'rules' and administration. The final report could take up to 23 working days to be published, but of course once it is published we can share the findings and results. We are pleased with how the inspection went and thought it was a very thorough yet fair inspection.

What I can tell you is that Mrs Stevens (the Ofsted Inspector) stated that, 'The pupils had wonderful manners and I want to thank them for their good behaviour and their enthusiasm.'